OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, January 15, 2010

Present:  John Block, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Helen Polensek, Kate Sanders, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow. Kathy Heath(Membership and Program Comms).

Absent: Gideon Alegado, Bill Smart, Gary Tiedeman.
Meeting called to order at 10:07 by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of minutes: The December minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report:  For the OSU Foundation account: July 1, 2009  balance, $21065.26; income to date, $5455; expenses, $2416.74; ending balance, $24103.52 

For the OSU account (XURA): July 1, 2009 balance, $9000.00; expenses $2915.16; ending balance, $6084.84.  A significant part of the expenses involve duplication and mailing, e.g., Summer newsletter, $520; Retiree Directory, $565; OSURA Brochure, $336; Fall Newsletter, $452.

Committee Reports
Golf comm: No report. The next annual tournament is scheduled for September 15, 2010.

Member Services Comm: Curt McCann indicated that there is no new action to report.
Program Comm: Kathy Heath reported that the next scheduled program will be a night with the Women’s Basketball game on Thursday, January 21 vs. Stanford. To date, 54 reservations have been made, so support for this event is excellent. Kathy is also managing the Women’s Gymnastics event coming up on Friday, February 12. Curt McCann reported that the OSU Theatre play will be on February 19 for OSURA, with a pre-play reception and speaker. Curt is working on a March event involving Water Resources. Beyond that, a trip to the new OSU Energy Center will be offered in April and a trip to the Oregon Gardens in May.
Membership Comm: Kathy Heath and Jo Anne led a discussion of increasing our membership, which is now somewhat below average. It was decided that immediate action would be mailing a letter, with return envelope included, to members who have not renewed for the current year. The Membership comm. will provide to the Board a recommendation for collecting dues for the 2010-11 year. During the discussion there was general support for the idea of sending a separate mailing for renewal of membership.
Kate Sanders gave a stack of the new OSURA membership application brochures to each Board member for distribution.
Scholarship Comm: There was no report, but Kate Sanders distributed copies of the Application brochure prepared by the committee. It is ready for distribution on campus.
Newsletter/Directory: The Fall Edition of the OSURA Newsletter and the Membership Directory were mailed to all members in late December. 

There was a discussion of the possibility of having a Dessert, or other function, to recognize and appreciate long-term OSURA members. Action on this matter was deferred to the future.

Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower reported that five members have already volunteered for the February 16-17 OSU Career Fair, even though no notice has gone out yet. She reminded us about suggesting that volunteers try to bring a friend to introduce them to being a volunteer.
Nominating comm: The committee, consisting of Bill Smart (Chair), Gideon Alegado, and Curt McCann, plans to meet on January 20 to discuss the nomination process.

Old Business
Jo Anne Trow said that there has been no information from the Northwest Retiree Association about its May meeting. 
She has been contacted by the national higher-ed retirees organization, AROHE, about joining them. Their next annual conference is scheduled for October 14-17, at Wesleyan University in Connecticut. Jo Anne will investigate what kind of information AROHE has on its website. The only discussion that followed was focused on the value we could gain in relation to the dues required.
New Business

The May Annual meeting was discussed briefly. Securing a speaker will be discussed at a future meeting. One suggestion was asking President Ray to present the 2025 Vision for OSU. It was agreed that we should improve logistics at the meeting, especially considering snacks distribution and also shortening the time allotted for Scholarship presentations.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30 A.M.    Next meeting: February 12, in Cascade Hall, 2nd floor Conference Room. Parking (with the permit distributed to OSURA Board members) is available just south of Cascade Hall.

Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

